[bookmark: _GoBack]SPEED Meeting
Tuesday 18th November 2014, 7.45pm at the George and Dragon
Present: Peter Cooper (chair); Chris Fish; Vicki Cooper; Sue Finch; Alyson Darkins.; Steve Rhodes; Amanda Woodall; Barry Ewbank; Imran Kassim

Welcome 
The chair welcomed attendees and introduced Councillor Ellie Wilcox who attended the meeting to update SPEED on the campaign for 20mph limits across Glossopdale.

1. Councillor Ellie Wilcox
Councillor Wilcox informed the group about progress so far on establishing 20mph limits across Glossopdale. 
· There is currently a pilot zone in Padfield with a wide range of evaluation criteria covering areas such as increases in walking and cycling, air quality measures and noise levels. However, it is likely that the results will not be known fir some time and roll out will be dependant on the evaluation results. Councillor Wilcox was informed about the range of national evaluation available from organisations such as Living Streets and the National 20’s Plenty campaign. 
· The project is not fully supported by the Police due to the challenges of enforcement; however, the group felt that the challenges of enforcement apply no matter what the speed limit. SPEED will write to the Chief Police Officer.
· Councillor Wilcox was also given a number of examples where A roads had 20mph limits and informed that these examples had previously been sent to Steve Alcock, Highways Engineer.
· Members of the group also requested consideration to the difficulties in crossing the road in the centre of the village, particularly as funding was lost earlier in the year 
· Councillor Wilcox also reminded the group of the Local Area Committee meetings that are held quarterly. Dates or on the Derbyshire County Council website
· The Big Lottery Funded Village Toolkit was discussed and Councillor Wilcox suggested that once the toolkit was completed, that all 3 tiers of local government be invited to discuss the findings , with areas identified for action from each tier
· Councillor Wilcox was thanked for her time in attending the meeting.

2. Minutes of the last meeting
Minutes of the meeting held on 21st October 2014 ratified

3. Matters arising
See action sheet

4.    Subgroups
A626 group
 Imran updated the group about planned work for the crossing point and new entrance to the Village Green. Work should start in the New Year
 Speedwatch
Speedwatch continues. Would welcome more volunteers as now requires 3 people to attend 
Bridleways
Bridleway insurance now being explored through the legal system at a national level

5. Finances
Peter to contact Sue to request a financial report to date. This is a requirement of the constitution and is essential to maintain charitable status. 


6. Date of next meeting 
Tuesday 20th January 2015, 7.30 p.m. George and Dragon
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